
FIGTREE	PUBLIC	SCHOOL	
PARENTS	&	CITIZENS	ASSOCIATION	MEETING	MINUTES	

Tuesday	16th	February	2016,	Staff	Room,	Figtree	Public	School	 

	
	
Mel	Faulks	opened	the	meeting	at	7.30pm.	
	
Present:		Mel	Faulks,	Natalie	Weaver,	Arthur	Castrissios,	Alicia	Williams,	Amanda	Hubert,	Nicole	Castrissios,	Bec	
Cavanagh,	 Audrey	 Hoy,	 Eva	 Thompson,	 Renai	 Lee,	 Darinka	 Figgins,	 Renata	 Livolsi,	 Caroline	 Banks,	 Janine	 King,	
Mitra	Bakhshi,	Louise	Ward,	Richard	Lloyd,	Marion	Bland,	Val	Burton,	Gina	Peros,	Ruth	Kilah,	Melissa	Harding		
	
Mel	Faulks	offered	a	warm	welcome	to	our	new	Principal,	Melissa	Harding	and	new/older	faces	around	the	table.	
	
Apologies:		NIL	
	
Stage	Wishlists:	
	
Stage	3:		Marion	Bland,	Richard	Lloyd:-	See	attached.		Reading,	iPads,	Mathematics	
Stage	2:	Val	Burton:-	See	attached.		Literacy	Pro	licences,	personal	whiteboards,	Readers,	Laptops	
Stage	1:	Gina	Peros:-	See	attached.		L3	resources,	Book	stand,	magnetic	letters,	iPads	
RFF	(science):	Renai	Lee:-	See	attached.		Science	resource	kits	
Banksia:	Ruth	Kilah:-	See	attached.	Assistive	technology	for	communication,	subscription	renewal,	speaker	system,	
air	conditioning	
Environment	Committee	–	See	attached.		
	
Mel	Faulks	thanked	all	for	the	submissions	and	indicated	that	the	P	&	C	will	consider	Wishlists	in	General	Business.	
	
Acceptance	of	the	Previous	Minutes	–	17.11.15	
It	 was	 moved	 by	 Alicia	 Williams	 and	 seconded	 by	 Natalie	 Weaver	 that	 the	 minutes	 of	 the	 meeting	 held	 on	
17.11.15	be	accepted.		Carried.	
	
Business	Arising	from	the	Previous	Minutes	–	17.11.15	

• NIL	
	
Correspondence	-	In	

• EZ	Cover	 	 Fundraising	information		 	 	 Tabled	
• P	&	C	Federation	 RE:	Upcoming	forum	 	 	 	 Tabled	
• Julie	Landon	 	 November	Auxiliary	Minutes	 	 	 Tabled	
• Disability	Trust	 	 November		&	February	Newsletters	 	 Tabled	
• Paul	Brightwell	 	 Thank	you	card	 	 	 	 	 Tabled	
• P	&	C	Federation	 Student	Injury	Insurance	 	 	 Tabled	
• ACNC	 	 	 Newsletter		 	 	 	 	 Tabled	
• Amanda	Hubert		 Request	to	book	Hoyts	for	Movie	Night	 	 Tabled	
• P	&	C	Federation	 Election	for	Councillors	and	Delegates	 	 Tabled	
• Kathy	Levis	 	 Moved	to	Qld.		Remove	from	Email	list	 	 Actioned	by	Secretary	
• P	&	C	Federation	 Term	1	2016	Journal	 	 	 	 Tabled	

	
Correspondence	–	Out	

• Alicia	O’Connor		 Approved	October	2015	Minutes	for	posting	to	website	
• P	&	C	Distribution	 Draft	November	2015	Minutes	
• Annette	Read	 	 Reminder	of	Wishlist	presentation	from	each	AP	for	Feb	meeting	
• Amanda	Hubert		 Approval	to	book	Hoyts	for	Movie	Night	
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Business	Arising	From	Correspondence		

• NIL	
	
Parents’	Auxiliary	Report	
Amanda	Hubert	reported:	

• End-of-year	disco	–	Profit	$	1338.33	
• Xmas	assembly	and	sausage	sizzle	–	Profit	$978.41	
• AGM	2nd	March	2016.		Some	of	the	current	office	bearers	not	standing.		Positions	to	fill.	
• Menu	 changes	–	 3	-	4	 years	 since	prices	went	 so	 time	 to	 catch	up.	 	 Review	 in	progress	 and	new	 foods	

planned.		Changes	planned	to	take	effect	from	Term	2	
• Milkshake	and	Donut	day	next	Tuesday	
• Week	7	–	Fri	11	March	–	Welcome	to	FPS	afternoon	tea	at	2	pm	
• Easter	Hat	Parade	–	Wed	23rd	March	(Wk	9).		Mufti	day	prior	to	that	15th	March.	
• $800	 funds	 to	 cover	 for	 food	 and	 prizes	 for	 the	 day.	 –	 Arthur	 Castrissios	 moved	 and	 Natalie	Weaver	

seconded	that	these	funds	be	made	available.		Carried.	
• First	prize	ideas	–	Illawarra	Fly,	Disney	on	Ice	($182),	Hoyts	Cinema	Gift	card	($50),	Go-Karting	
• By	show	of	hands,	it	was	decided	that	the	prizes	would	be	Disney	on	Ice	family	ticket	and	Hoyts	Gift	Card.	
• Mothers	Day	Stall	 –	Term	2	Week	2	 (5	&	6	May).	 	Mufti	Day	28	April.	 	 $800	upfront	 requested.	 	Alicia	

Williams	moved	and	Caroline	Banks	seconded	that	these	funds	be	made	available.		Carried.	
• Term	4	Twilight	Carnival	Night	–	Emailed	Fosters	Amusements	to	reserve	rides.		Options	are	Fri	21st	Oct	or	

Fri	28th	Oct.		Decided	to	go	with	21	October.	
• Movie	Night	–	Finding	Dory.		World	Premiere	16th	June	and	FPS	is	booked	in.	
• 60th	Anniversary	this	year	–	working	on	incorporating	this	milestone	into	one	of	the	fundraising	events.	
	

Principal’s	Report	–	Melissa	Harding	
The	Principal’s	detailed	agenda	item	list	attached.		Main	points	were:	

• Thank	you	for	your	warm	welcome	to	school.	
• Students	and	teachers	settling	in	nicely.	
• Summary	of	class	make-up.	
• Swimming	Carnival,	Hockey	clinics	
• Thanks	for	parent	assistance	in	laying	soft	fall	around	the	Ark.	
• Upcoming	 –	 Dragons,	 Leadership	 seminar,	 District	 swimming	 carnival,	 Life	 Education,	 FHS	 expo	 night,	

school	photos	
• P	&	C	Federation	forum	is	being	held	at	our	school	on	Thursday	17th	March.	
• Feedback	requested	on	the	schools	strategic	direction.	
	

Treasurer’s	Report	–	Alicia	Williams	
	
Balance	as	per	Bank	Statement	on	31	Jan	2016	 	 $46,304.69	
Un-presented	deposits	 	 $0.00	
	 	 $46,304.69	
Less	un-presented	cheques	 	 $1,119.25	
Balance	as	represented	in	cashbook	as	at	31	Jan	2016	 $45,185.44	
	
Current	liabilities	are		 	 $7,957.25	
Available	funds	as	at	31	Jan	2016		 	 $37,228.19	
	
The	above	funds	available	do	not	include	$6000	approved	in	last	Auxiliary	meeting	to	be	transferred	from	canteen	
to	P	&	C	
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Profit	comparison	attached.		In	summary,	last	year	the	profit	was	$27,455.97	($25,580.51	in	2014)	
	
Mel	Faulks	 congratulated	Auxiliary	on	efforts	 last	 year	and	 the	amount	 raised.	 	 Excellent	 result	and	probably	a	
record	since	she	has	been	involved	in	the	P	&	C.	
	
School	Council	Report	–	Mel	Faulks	

• NIL	
	
General	Business	
	
Wishlists	–	Treasurer	proposes	to	allocate	$30,000	to	Wishlists.		After	detailed	discussion,	the	following	allocation	
was	carried	by	majority	vote	following	a	motion	by	Mel	Faulks.	
	

Stage	1:	 $5,000	
Stage	2:	 $5,000	
Stage	3:	 $5,000	
Banksia:	 $5,000	
Science:	 $8,000	
Garden:	 $1,500	
Total:	 $29,500	

	
Amanda	 Hubert	 –	 Uniform	 shop	 price	 increase.	 	 18	 months	 since	 last	 price	 change.	 	 Most	 costs	 have	 been	
absorbed	but	now	is	the	time	to	reconsider	as	prices	are	going	up	again.		Propose	to	increase	prices	by	$1	to	$4	
per	item	(depending	on	item,	but	typically	$1-2).		It	was	moved	by	Arthur	Castrissios	and	seconded	by	Mel	Faulks	
that	the	price	changes	as	proposed	be	adopted.		Carried.	
	
Nicole	Castrissios	–	Water	bottle	 filling	 stations	 to	avoid	 children	 filling	water	bottles	 in	 the	 toilets.	 	Reece	has	
units	for	$272.70	+	plumbing.	Say	$1,000	for	supply	and	installation	of	two	units.		These	funds	were	approved	in	
the	November	2015	meeting.			
	
With	 no	 further	 discussion	 required	 MB	 thanked	 everyone	 for	 their	 attendance	 and	 closed	 the	 meeting	 at	
9.40	pm.	
	
The	next	meeting	will	be	held	on	Tuesday	15th	March.		The	Annual	General	Meeting	will	commence	at	7	pm	and	
the	usual	monthly	meeting	will	immediately	follow.		
	
	
	



P&C Meeting 16th February 2016 
Principal’s Report 

 
Since the last meeting: 
 

• Thank you for the very warm welcome that I have received. I am incredibly happy to be here at 
this fantastic school. 

• All students have returned to school happy and settled, ready for another great year. Thank 
you to parents for reassuring and positively supporting students as they transition back to 
school.  

• Although we didn’t receive enough enrolments to form 12 mainstream classes, we were still 
able to move into classes quite quickly.  

• Kindergarten students have settled well into the routines of ‘Big School’. All students in KD and 
KM have completed their Best Start Assessments. Parents will receive feedback about this 
assessment within the next week. 

• Staff from Banksia hosted a morning tea for parents last Thursday to share information about 
routines and structures. Teachers from other areas of our school will also be hosting 
information sessions over the next couple of weeks.  We thank parents for taking the time to 
attend these. We trust that these sessions continue to be useful for parents. 

• Our School Swimming Carnival was held on 10th February. It was a lovely sunny day and I 
was very impressed with the behaviour and participation of our students. I would like to thank 
the parents who volunteered their time and Ms Bland for her excellent organisation of the 
carnival. 

• Hockey Clinics for all students have begun and it is great to see students having so much fun 
while improving their hand/eye coordination. Thanks to Mr Wheeler for organising these 
clinics. 

• A huge thank you to the parents who assisted with laying soft fall under and around the ARK. 
It looks great and will certainly help with keeping our students safe while playing on the 
equipment. 

 
Coming up: 
 

• The Dragons Blitz will be held at school this Friday afternoon. Students will have the 
opportunity to meet some Dragons players and take part in a session aimed at healthy lifestyle 
awareness. 

• All of Stage 3 will be involved in a leadership seminar next Monday 22nd February. 
• The district swimming carnival will be held next Wednesday 24th February at Western Suburbs 

Pool. We wish all of our representatives the best of luck.  
• Happy Harold and the Life Education Van will arrive at our school on Monday 29th February. 

All students will have a visit to the van during this week.  
• There will be an Expo Night at Figtree High for Year 6 students on Wednesday 2nd March at 

6pm. 
• School photos will take place on Thursday March 17th. 

 
General 
 

• The P&C Federation will be hosting an information forum at our school on Thursday 17th 
March. This may be a good fundraising opportunity for our P&C if we wanted to sell food and 
drinks. 

• After looking at data collected at the end of 2015, it has been made obvious that we need to 
establish new strategic directions that provide greater focus and clarity. Please provide 
feedback in regards to these directions in writing or in person to me by next Friday 26th 
February. 



 
 
 
Teachers Are Learners Too! 
 

• At the School Development Day on Tuesday 27th January, the staff were involved in whole 
school and stage planning sessions. This was a very productive day and helped with 
preparations for the year ahead. 

• On Thursday 11th February Mrs Peros, Mrs Burton and Mrs Lee attended a technology 
workshop before school. Miss Harding, Mrs O’Connor and Mrs Peros attended a workshop in 
the afternoon that provided information on whole school approaches to abuse prevention in 
children.  

 
Melissa Harding 
Principal 






























